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October 25, 2007
 2:30 – 3:30 p.m., Room 1603
Present:   
Frances DeNisco, William Eddy, Russell Grandbois, Donna Hawkinson, 



Roni Jennings, Carmen McCauley,Diana Navarro-Kleinschmidt, Elizabeth Noyes, 

Jennifer Ortiz, Connie Reding, Marilyn Riddle, Marjan Sharif (ASLPC),

Carolyn Smutny, Heidi Ulrech
Frances DeNisco called the meeting to order at 2:30 p.m.   

A.
Welcome/Quick Business

1.
Approval of September 27, 2007 Minutes


 A motion was asked for to approve the minutes as written.     

 Motion:  To approve the minutes of September 27, 2007 as written.

 MSC: D. Navarro-Kleinschmidt

Approved-unanimous


2.  Fall Flex Day Invitations

 Invitations; which include the schedule of events have been distributed to all Classified 
 
 staff.  Flex Day is Friday, October 26 and everyone is encouraged to attend.

      3.
Committee Reports

There were no reports highlighted that required Senate attention.

      4.
Granlibakken

Frances DeNisco reported there are scholarship monies available through 4CS to assist 
individuals in attending the conference in June ’08.  The deadline to submit requests is 
believed to be February 2nd.  All interested persons should contact Frances for more 
information or log on to the 4CS website.  
5. 
Spring 2008 Flex Day Report (re: Foundation deadline)

Last spring, New Leaf, LLC presented a workshop module during the spring Flex Day. 
Due to positive response, it was suggested they be invited back for the ’08 spring Flex 
Day to 
present additional modules. The cost would be an additional $1000.  Frances 
DeNisco reported she is working with Barbara Morrissey, Staff Development Chair to 
draft a grant request through the LPC Foundation.  The Foundation deadline to submit 
the grant request is in mid-November.  
 6.
Summary Report from Board and Chancellor’s Meetings (written report provided by 
Todd Steffan)


Frances DeNisco reported on behalf of Todd Steffan.  At the recent Board of Trustees 
meeting, some of the important items discussed were:
· Compressed Calendar

· Culture of the District – Communication, Availability, Access, and Respect

· Natural Gas Plan to be located near Chabot.

· Chabot Homecoming

· Classified Concerns were raised pertaining to job description changes to the Academic Services Scheduling Specialist position for LPC.

· Human Resources were recognized by the Chancellor for “doing a great job.”

B.
Fundraising Activities Approval

1.
Vote: on fundraising activities for the year

Frances DeNisco reported she has been communicating with Brian Hagopian, member 
of the 
Academic Senate, regarding the idea of creating a joint Classified Senate and 
Faculty Senate cookbook.  It was reported the Faculty Senate has given the 
approval to move forward with the idea should the Classified Senate also express 
an interest.  The goal would be to raise funds for scholarships, etc.   The profits would 
be equally split among both groups.  Frances indicated she has spoken with Bob 
Kratochvil about the idea and he is also in favor and went further expressing his 
desire 
to have the recipes be titled using an LPC theme.  Brian Hagopian is researching 
possible cookbook publishers.  Overall, the Classified Senate was in favor of 
working jointly with the Faculty Senate; however, it was requested it be made clear 
that the profits would be split equally.  Ms. Noyes inquired if it is legal to re-print recipes 
that may come from other publications.  Ms. Ulrech explained it is appropriate, as long 
as credit is noted on the recipe.  This is how it was done in the past when a cookbook 
was created.  
2.
50/50 Raffle

It was suggested the Classified Senate look into facilitating another 50/50 raffle.  Since 
Christmas is quickly approaching, it was proposed ticket sales begin in early November.  
It was suggested four (4) additional smaller prizes be included to assist in raising overall 
interest.  Ideas presented consisted of: wine donations, gift cards, gift baskets, 
 
movie tickets, theater tickets (through Dr. Manwell), and possibly even community/business 
donations could be sought.  Ms. DeNisco noted Dr. Kaye should probably be contacted 
prior to seeking any business donations, as it was her feeling there is a process in 
place for this since the Foundation solicits donations at various times.  Prior 
communication will prevent multiple solicitation requests from occurring.  

Volunteers to coordinate the event were solicited.  Ms. Noyes nominated Todd Steffan.   
Mr. Eddy volunteered should Mr. Steffan be unable to do it.  In conclusion, one additional 
idea was presented; which was to donate a service.   Ms. DeNisco announced the raffle 
would begin on November 1. 
3.
LPC Coffee Sales/Bake Sale 

Frances provided information (handout) about the proposed idea of LPC coffee sales.  
She suggested it would probably be possible to have samples of various types of coffee 
at the 
next Senate meeting for individuals to sample.  She explained the coffee would 
be purchased through Fair Trade Fundraising Just Coffee, which would allow for choice 
of which varieties of coffees or tea to offer.  There is no minimum order or pre-payment 
required.  We would create a personalized label.  The idea was put forth to ascertain 
whether or not this is something the Senate would like to pursue at this time. 

Overall response was positive; concern was raised that it may be too late in the 
semester to be undertaking, especially if the goal was to have it up and running for the 
holidays.  The timeline would be somewhat rushed, potentially affecting sales.  
Frances suggested it might be able to be done if: pre-orders are taken, or orders can be 
taken and delivered.  It was suggested the Bookstore might be a venue by which to sell 
it through.  It was brought up there may be child labor laws to consider when considering 

the organization we may potentially do business through, so it should be thoroughly 
researched beforehand. 

In conclusion it was felt the idea should be kept as a long-term fundraising goal and 
should 
be planned for next fall.  This way, the creative process can begin now and still 
have time to fully take shape.  Only a tasting event could occur during the upcoming 
November Senate meeting.  In light of this, a potential bake sale was put on hold.  
4.
Silent Auction

Frances DeNisco reported the idea of holding a joint silent auction with the Faculty 
Senate has been proposed.  Last spring the Classified Senate put on a silent auction 
which was reported to have required a great deal of time in planning.  It was proposed 
this might be an annual event, possibly held in the spring.  It was felt by most present 
that it may require too much time to coordinate; however, it was suggested Christine 

Acacio be contacted to see if the Faculty Senate was planning one, which would 
determine whether or not the Classified Senate would pursue it.  
5.
Sponsoring sales from the coffee cart (after discussions with Elite)

Ms. DeNisco inquired if anyone was interested in pursuing this as a possible fundraising 
opportunity.  She explained it would require that classified staff (one or two) would be 
required to staff the cart for “x” amount of time.  The floor was opened for discussion.  
Some of the questions/concerns were:



1.  Would there be cart rental fees; if so, how much?



2.  Who would get the profits and how much?



3.  Staffing – how much time would it require?  Most Classified staff doesn’t have 


      “extra” time in conjunction with their regularly assigned duties.  It would mean 

      time away from current responsibilities. 


4.  Training – how would Classified staff obtain training to run the equipment, 


     and all of the additional functions that are required to brew specific coffee 


     beverages?  


In conclusion, it was determined this was not a feasible fundraising event for Classified. 

6.
Possibility of sponsoring sales for athletic events at the snack bar

A fundraising idea to sponsor sales for athletic events at the snack bar was proposed.  
Ms. DeNisco explained how it would work.  In a nutshell, the Classified Senate would 
purchase all the supplies (food, beverages, etc.); getting to keep all the profits upon 
conclusion of the event.  Mr. Eddy provided additional insight based on his past 
experiences.  He noted any food/beverage items must be able to meet all Health 
Department standards.  In the past food items have included pizzas, which have worked 
well.  It was suggested hot dogs could be done if hot dog rollers were personally 
provided.  Mr. Eddy continued to explain that eating is allowed in the stands during 
games.  

The basketball season officially starts in approximately three (3) weeks.  Last year it 
was noted that many of the games started at 7:00 p.m., which tends to be too late 
for most employees.  It was indicated that should the Classified Senate decide to pursue 
this, it would probably mean the snack bar will have to be staffed by at least two (2) 
individuals for 2-3 hours. Mr. Eddy noted that prices are not set; the Classified Senate 

can set the prices for the time it is working the snack bar.  He emphasized they (the 
prices) should 
be kept in-line with prior prices in an effort to be consistent.  A basic 
menu is provided.   Overall it was felt this idea warrants further investigation but the 
response was positive.  It was suggested Todd Steffan be contacted to ascertain if he 
would be interested in participating. 

On another note, Ms. DeNisco announced the second Accreditation Standard still needs 
volunteers.  If anyone is interested, they are encouraged to contact Dr. Jones or 
Maureen O’Herin.  

C.
Compressed Calendar

1.
Discussion

Ms. DeNisco remarked briefly on the Academic Services proposal to explore converting to a compressed calendar.  She explained this would mean the college would change from an 18-week calendar to a 16-week, with the addition of a possible winter intersession.  It was unclear how long that would last.  A handout consisting of FAQ (Frequently Asked Questions) from Mt. San Antonio College (Mt. SAC) was distributed for review.  It was reported that during the November Town Meeting, a guest speaker from Ohlone College will present on this topic.  It was noted that for more information on the proposed timeline of exploration, Dr. Jones’ memo should be referred to.  



Ms. Jennings inquired if this is the same calendar for the 2008/09 academic year as 
what is posted online and was believed to already be Board approved.  It was unclear if 
they were the same, Ms. DeNisco noted she didn’t believe so but since Dr. Jones was 
not present to clarify, she would see what she could find out.  In the meantime, 
discussion continued and several comments/concerns were brought forth:
· Logistics concerns: 
· Technology: During the winter break, many technology personnel use this time to upgrade/update the various technologies on campus from individual users to classrooms, etc.  If a winter intersession is implemented, it would greatly affect how these functions are completed, as well as the time in which they are done.  There would be less time available to complete tasks.
· Admissions and Records:  
· It is anticipated there would be significant issues with dates, deadlines, grades, finals, and overall general data input/scheduling; due to having less time.
· Classified workloads would increase with less time available to complete tasks.   Potential increased opportunities for errors could occur due to compressed time.  
· Is a 6-week intersession attractive to students?

· General observations made about the FAQ (Mt. SAC) handout distributed:

· Question 12, Spring Break: The traditional one-week spring break was eliminated within this system to keep the semester from “spilling” over into July.   Concern was raised that once again, this poses problems by not allowing staff to have ample time to complete specific tasks, which in some cases cannot be performed while classes are in session.  It was also questioned how this would affect Admissions and Records. 
· Question 5, Decision Making:  It was brought to the Senate’s attention that based upon the response provided, when Mt. San Antonio undertook its comprehensive review and put it forth for approval, it doesn’t appear 

Classified staff were included in the decision making process.  It was 
suggested this be kept at the forefront of our senatorial body.
· Question 6, Downsides:  One downside touched upon was the indication that some evening classes have to start later.  Concern was raised as to how this will affect classified schedules.
· Additional Comments/Concerns:

· Maximized workloads are already in place for Classified on campus.  There is not enough Classified positions open and being filled on campus currently.  How would reducing the amount of time available to complete current tasks be advantageous?

· Classified contract issues need to be considered.  What is the purview of the Classified Senate?

· How will Enrollment Management be affected?

· There is a fear LPC is trying to do too much, too fast.

· The Classified voice needs to be fully represented.  At times, the appearance is that it is not.

· Do we have a choice?  Appears decision has already been made and feedback is being sought after the fact.  
· Is a compressed system any more effective than what we currently have?

· How will it affect our overall campus climate/culture?

· Will a Blackboard or similar venue be set-up to access on-going information and feedback?

In conclusion, everyone was encouraged to attend the November Town Meeting to listen to a presentation by Ron Travenick of Ohlone College on the subject.  It was proposed this issue be tabled so Dr. Jones could be invited to attend the next meeting to address the concerns.  
D.  Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
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